Winchcombe Parochial Church Council

Minutes of the Meeting held on 15th November 2021 at 7.30 pm

By Zoom.

Present: John Paul Hoskins JPH (Chair), Geof Adlington (GA) (Treasurer), Simon Andrews (SA) (Temp Sec), Elizabeth Atkinson (EA), Rob Davies (RD), Susan Fleck (SF), Felicity King (FK), Judith Skinner (JS), Rob Stone (RS), Trevor Upton (TU) (Methodist Observer), Lizzy Watson (LW) Cathy Wilcock (CW).
Apologies received from Abbie Andrews (AA), Tom Hancock (TH), Rosemary Hancock (RH), Rachel Murray (RM).
	
	
	Action

	1
	Welcome and Opening Prayer: JPH said the opening prayers. 
	

	2
	Apologies for Absence: See above
	

	3
	Matters Arising from Minutes of Meeting of 21 Sep 21: 
· Teacher’s House funds allocation considerations group recommendations.

· 2022 strapline to replace “Together Again”.

· Together Communion feedback.  Nil received.

· Way of the Cross will not run in 2022 with no apparent interest to pick up from Winchcombe Churches Together.
	GA,RS,JS
All

	4
	Consideration of the agenda: Additional Item 20.4 regarding Winchcombe Festival of Music and Art 2022 dates.
	

	5
	Correspondence, News & Notices: 
· Union of Parishes: Buckland with Aston Somerville.  The Diocesan Mission and Pastoral Committee is considering a proposal to unite the neighbouring parishes of Buckland and Aston Somerville into a single parish. The church at Aston Somerville is now closed, and both existing parishes are in favour of the merger. Because the parishes are part of the Winchcombe Team, we are an ‘interested party’ and so have been asked if we have a view. It doesn’t otherwise affect us directly and JPH was in favour. The PCC agreed.
	JPH

	6
	Coronavirus: Parish Activity Update: SA observed:
· Remains under continual review by Leadership Group.
· Potential large Christmas services (Advent Carols, Midnight Mass) will be managed as per last year but only single services, not doubling up.
	

	7
	Staffing & Appointments: 
7.1 PCC Treasurer: A replacement remains an urgent, but not yet critical, need.  All PCC members are asked to put their heads to work.  GA to speak to Roger Hargreaves as to whether he would consider the position.
7.2 PCC Secretary: Likewise as per Treasurer.
7.2: PCC Membership List: reviewed and Anne Dean and Gill Badger’s names removed as non-voting members.
	All

GA
All

	8
	Finance: 

8.1 2021 Accounts to date: 
· GA circulated the figures and a report prior to the meeting.  As at the last meeting, figures were presented showing the the status of the unrestricted funds in the PCC general account, and the Treasurer’s current End-of-Year forecast for the unrestricted funds.
· Comparing the current data against the 2021 budget figures, it is plain to see that 2021 did not go entirely as planned! Covid restrictions caused a major shortfall of income (primarily at church services) but also many savings the most significant of these being the reduction in utility bills. The Treasurer pointed out a few positives: how well we did on fund raising, exceeding budget by nearly £5,000; income from Book stall sales comfortably exceeded cost of trading due to the increase in magazine cost; legacy receipts were higher than in previous years comprising £12,700 of unrestricted funds and £10,000 of restricted funds.  The biggest negative of the year has been the amount of unplanned expenditure on churches and churchyard maintenance causing a maintenance cost overrun of about £7,000 compared with the 2021 budget.
· The overall result at the End-of-Year is estimated to be a negative cash flow of £11,586 on the unrestricted funds which is good compared with the original budget forecast of a £17,568 shortfall. There is also the possibility that our CCLA investment accounts have performed well since 31 Dec 20, anticipating for an EoY capital gain of 10%, i.e. an increase of £20,000 to our reserves.

8.2 2022 Budget: this will be presented to the PCC for approval at their next meeting.
8.3 Parish Share 2022: The main points from the Deanery Parish Share meeting on 2 Oct 21 were:

· The majority of parishes in our Deanery will meet their 2021 Parish Share commitment. Of those that will not the reasons were primarily loss of income for weddings and funerals due to Covid restrictions, cancelled fund raising events, and in one case the loss of an annual benefactor (large) grant. More parishes than in 2021 felt unable to commit in 2022 to the full amount of parish share requested by the Diocese. Two would only do so by drawing on their ever-diminishing reserves. Consequently, there was a need for those parishes that could give the full amount to do so. So, this PCC is committed to giving £83,634 in 2022, which is a 6% rise on 2021.
· The meeting also discussed the impact of Covid on “giving” and church attendance in the post lockdown. There was consensus that “bums-on-seats” has not recovered yet. Generally, attendance is running at 70% of pre-Covid levels except at the Abbey where it is running at less that 60%. Also, those parishes that operate the Diocesan Parish Giving scheme have not suffered the same total loss of income as parishes that have not encouraged this approach to giving. There was general unease at the fact that Parish Giving is effectively capped at inflation ie, 2.5%, whereas parish costs including Parish Share are rising much faster (6%).
	GA

	9
	Fabric/Churchwarden’s Update:
Read ahead notes were circulated prior to the meeting.
9.1: St Peter’s: 
· On-line audio-visual (AV) provision of services: FoSP agreed to fund to £3,500 as opposed to the £3,750 request. The PCC recorded its appreciation to the FoSP for supporting this valuable facility.  When the contractor came to prepare the work on 11 Nov, he assessed it required a scaffolding tower to work at height; this will cause no extra cost as it is covered by the contingency funds within the quotation.  Therefore, there may yet be a funding shortfall of approx £250 as a result of the FoSP shortfall.  The scaffolding will be put in place 23 Nov, erected 24 Nov and removed from St Peter’s on 26 Nov.  GA asked that the scaffolding be used to assess some roof leaks and he was advised to be on site on 24 Nov to arrange with the contractor.

· Organ Repair.  Andrew Horton is achieved List A/B approval from DAC.  The contract has been signed and returned to Nicholson with a deposit.  They are looking at ordering some components before Christmas and installation taking place after Easter and before the Summer. He will need to refine that around the Choir Concert.
· Abbey Terrace Notice Board:  board upgraded at no cost to PCC.
· West Glos St Wall Refurbishment.  Bid sent to Winchcombe Town Council for their FY 22/23 action.  DAC were unhappy with East Glos St Wall (new stones machine cut and too square; some stones too big for space and so insufficient mortar surrounding them) and so want additional architect input (which means additional costs to WTC).  If approved by WTC, SA will then rebid via List B.
· Bell Chamber Light Repair.  A replacement is needed for the quartz halogen flood light inside the bell chamber.  There is some urgency over this related to the potential need to muffle the bells at an anti-social time.  A quotation for £296.20 + VAT was approved.  SA would speak to Edward Kain regarding his offer to pay, although the PCC view was that it was their responsibility.
9.2: Christ Church: 
· Drainage investigation by Severn Trent Water:  they failed to attend 1st week October and no new date set.  Chaser email will be sent on 30 Nov.
· See also Item 21.2.
9.3: St Michael’s:
· Restoration Update: total funding identified: £60,510 out of £72,094.  Only one realistic minor grant application outstanding (announce Dec/Jan) and one assigned grant (£5,000) which needs proof that all funding is in place before grant is released.  Plan in principle was agreed by PCC for bridging loan by PCC until refund of VAT (approx £9,475) received.  This leaves a current shortfall of £2,109 which PCC has agreed to cover in principle in order to allow bid to release assigned grant.  GA noted there may be access to a Diocesan grant/loan.
9.4: St Mary’s:

· Quinquennial Review:

· GA has received an initial quote for budget for downpipe repairs to splits and loose brackets (£4,700 + VAT) and from the stonemason for North door jamb, vestry/nave door floor and base of N side of Katherine Parr’s tomb (£455 incl VAT).  These are large bills but there is a need for us to effect these repairs not only to prevent further damage, but linked to the future of St Mary’s in showing that we have done the right thing in maintaining the building.  The PCC agreed to accept quotations to allow dates to be sought from the Castle to action repairs.

· Future: Comments on Sudeley Castle’s draft documents sent back to Church Commissioners on 11 Oct; awaiting Castle’s response.  Nothing fundamental yet identified as a serious sticking point from PCC’s perspective.
9.5 Burial Ground Consecration: nothing significant to report.

9.6: Parish Churchyard Burial/Interment Policy: Not yet ready for PCC viewing.  Awaiting St Michael’s draft proposal.

9.7 Fabric Committee: Nothing significant to report.
9.8 Electronically Agreed Subjects Since Last Meeting:

· 21 Sep 21 PCC Meeting Minutes.

· Teachers House Offer (£351k).
	GA
SA
GA/SA


	10
	Vacancy: SA. 

10.1:  Retired Clergy, Readers and DoM Meeting with CWs.  Churchwardens met with retired clergy, readers and Director of Music on 9 Nov to discuss the way ahead for services and who would support what.  The rota for Parish services exclusive of Easter have been completed by the Ministry team and input into ChurchSuite.  Those for Easter will be completed by JPH.  The Ministry team will continue the task beyond then until the vacancy is filled.  The intention is that the current service schedule and style will not be fundamentally altered, that being for a new incumbent to review.

10.2:  Christ Church and St Michael’s Organists: 
· Dep Churchwardens will need to ensure that their organists are aware of the respective services themes (Readings, lessons etc) from the clergy supporting them to ensure appropriate music is in place.  

· Andrew Horton remains the principal organist of choice for weddings, funerals and the like and Dep CWs are asked to contact Shelley as Director of Music accordingly to arrange as needed, or for Shelley to find a replacement.
10.3:  Parish Profile team and draft Terms of Reference (ToR):  The ToR (attached) was approved with minor amendments and will now be issued to the selected Parish Profile team to start their work.

10.4: Preliminary Vacancy Meeting date: The Archdeacon’s meeting will take place at 7.30pm on 8 Dec in St Peter’s for the PCC, retired clergy and readers, Parish Profile Team and selected external Diocesan personalities.
	JPH

Dep CWs

SA

	11
	Worship: JPH. 
· Advent and Christmas Services

 

Sun 28 Nov
6.30pm

St Peter’s

Advent Service of Light

Fri 17 Dec
6.00pm

St Michael’s

Carol Service

Sun 19 Dec
3.00pm

St Peter’s

Crib Service



6.30pm

St Peter’s

Carol Service

Mon 20 Dec
6.00pm

St Peter’s

Blue Christmas

Fri 24 Dec
4.00pm

Christ Church

Crib Service



7.00pm 

Christ Church     

Carol Service



11.30pm 
St Peter’s

Midnight Mass

Sat 25 Dec
8.00am

St Peter’s

Holy Communion



9.15am 

St Michael’s

Holy Communion



10.30am 
St Peter’s

Family Communion







(Bishop of Tewkesbury presiding and preaching)
	

	12
	Children and Families
Mike Holloway, JS, RS and JPH had a very encouraging meeting with Gemma Madle (Director of WAM) and Barry Voyce (Diocesan Senior Youth Connector) on 30 Sep. The purpose of the meeting was to explore ideas about working together in ministry with children and families. Mike, Judith, Rob, Gemma and I then had a further, more detailed conversation on 7 Oct to crystallise some of the ideas and aspirations into a draft vision statement:

 

· In two years’ time we will have established new and stronger links with children and their families, through local partnerships, in order to introduce them to the love of Jesus.

 

Our proposal is that the parish should explore once more the possibility of appointing a children and families’ worker to help lead this ministry. We think it might be possible to do this with a part-time appointment. A draft job description would include:

 

· Networking and building up links with individuals, families and organisations

· Developing partnerships especially with WAM and our schools and playgroups

· Identifying creative new opportunities

· Connecting with the existing church community

· Building a team and growing our capacity for ministry

· Growing disciples

· Leading some worship

 

Strategically, we recognise that there is a need for mission and ministry with young adults and teenagers as well as children. But given limited resources and the need to choose priorities, we think it makes sense to focus on younger children and their families. We already make connections with young children through baptism and Toddler Time, and we have an existing close relationship with Winchcombe Abbey School. Then, more effective ministry with young children will in time lead to greater opportunities for ministry as they get older.

 

In passing, we noted that we often lose direct contact with children between them leaving Toddler Time and starting school, and so we identified the opportunity of creating partnerships with Winchcombe Playgroup and Mini VIPs.

 

An important next step will be to include Winchcombe Abbey School in the conversation, so that our church school can be part of the plans from the beginning.

 

To resource this ministry, we note that some of the proceeds from the sale of Teacher’s House will be restricted to mission and ministry with children and young people. The PCC has also agreed that the bulk of the remainder of the proceeds should be used for developing mission and ministry rather than day-to-day expenditure. We hope that it would be possible to advertise the post in the first quarter of 2022 in order to start in the Summer ahead of the beginning of the new school year. JPH’s departure in Jan and the coming Vacancy should not delay this. [Rob Stone adds: ‘The other members of the group have confirmed their willingness to pursue options for the PCC to consider.’]
	RS/JS

	13
	Pastoral Group

The group has formed as a coordination body and pushing forward to pull a system together.  A pastoral visitors training day run by the Diocese is arranged for 27 Nov with some 13 attendees so far identified.
	

	14
	Diocesan and Deanery Synod Feedback
· Diocesan Synod met 6 Nov 21 with GA attending.
· His first meeting made a lot of interesting and potentially useful contacts at the Diocesan leadership level.
· Much work is going on reaching out to younger people.
· On the finance side GA became fully aware of just how dependent the Diocese is on Parish Share contributions and that no members of staff employed by the Diocese are actually financed from the Parish Share contributions. The Parish Share contributions are insufficient to even fully cover the costs of employing our stipendiary clergy. Recognising “real strains around affordability of parish share due to the impact of Covid”, a change in accounting rules on investment income is allowing a further subsidy in 2022 of £500,000 to Parish Share from the Diocesan investment income in addition to the “usual” subsidy from the Diocesan Stipendary Fund.

· A database of clergy is being set up in an accessible on-line format to facilitate churches in vacancies to identify available clergy to assist with services in such periods.
	

	15
	Churches Together:

· Winchcombe's Health & Wellbeing Guide has been finalised, and is currently at the printers.  At over 70 pages it is a comprehensive and high-quality source of advice and assistance for residents of the town and surrounding villages.  Hard copies will be made available to churches and community organisations/buildings this month. An electronic copy will be available on Churches Together's new website in the near future.  Help is requested to publicise this new free community resource using posters and flyers.
· Recording of Julian of Norwich's Revelations of Divine Love.  This is now complete with input from all Winchcombe's churches.  RD is currently editing episodes for Radio Winchcombe to be broadcast early in 2022.  This will be a high quality dramatisation which should be enjoyed by everyone regardless of whether they have a Christian faith.  Dates will be publicised when known.
· There is an issue regarding leadership and cohesion of WCT with the resignation of a key member.  Further comment on a way forward is needed.
· WAM/Medical Centre & Winchcombe Coordination Group.  After the seeming success of the now dormant Winchcombe Coronavirus Community Action Group (WCCAG), WAM and the Med Centre proposed direct to Churchwardens that such a thing should be a standard set up group.  Churchwardens suggested that Churches Together was the better medium to coord church inputs rather than via 4 separately entities and Janet Dufton agreed to take this forward.  Since the noted disruption in WCT, SA will review this action.
	RS
SA

	16
	Teacher’s House: 
· JS reported the sale of Teacher's House to Mr and Mrs Arundale for the sum of £351,000 is progressing. The conveyancing is being carried out by Jenny Payne of Veale Wasbrough and Vizard (VWV) who are solicitors for the Diocese.  As the Registrar for the Diocese is a partner in this legal firm and he will need to sign and seal the title deed it was thought sensible to keep all the legal work associated with the sale with the same firm.
· The current tenant moves out on 15 Dec 21.
· GA was asked to continue the insurance of Teachers House until such time as contracts for sale have been completed and the new owners take responsibility.
	GA

	17
	Safeguarding Update: On the advice of the Diocesan registrar (VWV), the PCC agreed to direct our Safeguarding Officer to seek pre-delegated authority for the Diocesan Safety Advisor to report safeguarding incidents to Charity Commission.
	SA

	18
	Magazine: 
· A double issue will cover Dec/Jan.

· The editorial team seek a point of contact from Winchcombe Churches Together which RS agreed to provide.
	RS

	19
	Eco Group: 
· Nothing significant to report.
· Heating of Parish Buildings: This was first raised some 2 meetings ago and asked Eco Group to pull together some options relating to any future boiler replacement specifically for St Peter’s.  Since then, the idea has developed into a wider remit to consider heating in the round, with emphasis on heating the people rather than the building, with consideration of ecological, environmental and affordability issues.  Some initial work has seen that there is also a potential synergy in solutions including future lighting within this.  The project may also be considered as potentially part of a wider remit, that of the future best use of space within the building but this has not yet been articulated in any meaningful way to the PCC to consider and would first need to understand whether there was a demand in Winchcombe for such a space.  A fuller brief is expected for the next PCC meeting in Jan.
	Eco Rep

	20
	Events: 
20.1: Son-et-Lumière has been postponed from 27 Nov to a date tbc.  The Fri/Sat (4/5 Feb 22) following Candlemas (2 Feb 22) has been proposed.
20.2: St Peter’s Patronal Weekend and Octavo Clash:

· PCC agreed that the Patronal weekend (1-3 Jul 22) with Choir Concert (Fri), fête (Sat) and Patronal service (Sun) would be too close to Christ Church proposed concert by Octavo 24 or 25 Jun.  Additionally, the fête needs to be delinked from the Choir Concert.  Therefore, noting that no feedback had been received about potential Octavo dates, the PCC decided:
· The fête remains Sat 2 Jul.

· The Book Fair is likely to overlap with the Fête (SA to confirm with Jo Rees)

· The St Peter’s Patronal date is Sun 3 Jul.

· The Choir Concert would move to Fri 24 Jun (JS to inform Shelley).

· The Octavo concert is tbc but must not take place over this period.
20.3: HM Big Jubilee Lunch (5 Jun 22).  SA will continue to pursue Town Council (info to other churches) regarding coordination focus for this event.

20.4: Winchcombe Festival of Music and Arts (WFMA) 2022.  WFMA is considering the event for Sep rather than the usual May.  Therefore, they would de-link from the fête which was achieved this year.  They meet in late Nov to decide.
	All
SA

JS
SF

SA

	 21
	Business from:
	

	
	19.1 St Peter’s, Winchcombe: Nil.
19.2 Christ Church, Gretton:
· Drainage Gulley Stonework:  this has now been completed by Alex Graham.

· Clock:  The clock is again running fast, also possibly mis-chiming.  Our clock lady, Carolyn Brewis, is reviewing the situation.

· Time Lock System: the problem with the church being locked when it should have been open was rectified.
· Churchyard Re-Wilding Project: a group of church and village volunteers prepared and seeded a section of the churchyard in Sep, followed by planting of bulbs.  Pallets have been delivered with the object of creating a bug hotel.

· Gretton PC Stakeholder Meeting: a meeting was held on 19 Oct attended by village groups to consider the ways in which working together can benefit the village organisations and enrich community life in the village.  Christ Church was represented by Rev Mike Holloway, Gwyneth Cocks and SF.

19.3 St Michael’s, Stanley Pontlarge: Continued thanks were offered for the works being done.
19.4 St Mary’s, Sudeley: TH report: “The last service for 2021 was in Sep with only one cancellation through Covid.  Average attendance was 12 people plus the Priest.  Covid prevented an Evensong service.”
19.5 Steward’s Report: TH report: the total number of visitors May-Oct 21 was 2,124 from 31 countries.
	

	22
	Any other Business:

· SA asked for PCC members to consider whether meetings should resume face-to-face.  Noting that the next is due in Jan and that SPC may be too small to gather the numbers who might attend, St Peter’s is an alternative but would require heating.  This may mean that Zoom remains attractive.  Afternote: instead of meeting via Zoom, TU offered the Methodist Church as the venue for Winter/Spring PCC meetings until people were comfortable using SPC again. The feedback received was that Zoom remained the preferred option and SA would inform TU of this.
· PCC Giving to Charities. 
· JPH noted the charitable giving group met last week, and the PCC agreed to its recommendations to make the apportionment of the £2,400 allocated for charitable giving this year shown below.
· International causes:      
· USPG (mission and community activity, especially in Africa)

£400
· Embrace the Middle East (healthcare, education, community Devpt)
£400
· Diocesan partnerships





£400

· National causes:               
· Church Action on Poverty (debt counselling and advocacy)

£600

· Local causes:
· Gloucestershire Action for Refugees and Asylum Seekers

£200
· Emmaus (supporting the homeless) 




£200
· Open Door (food and clothing) 




£200

· The group continues to recommend that the PCC gives to a relatively small number of charitable causes. This allows for more meaningful sums to be allocated than would be possible if we were support a much larger range of charities. It would be good to continue to find ways of building up relationships with all the charitable causes we support, beyond the merely financial.
· JPH will ask Dr John Sutcliffe to send more details regarding the charities selected to the PCC.
· JPH confirmed that the lead during Vacancy for the Oberammergau pilgrimage would be Chris Haslam.
· RS asked that the subject of a paid Treasurer be discussed at the next PCC.
· St Peter’s Christmas trees from the Rotary would be put in place in front of the porch entrance on 27/28 Nov.  GA was asked to pay the at cost £50 to Rotary.
· SA continues to pursue WTC regarding the coordinated placement of flowers (recommended the War Memorial) and Book of Remembrance (St Peter’s) in the event of significant national deaths.
· John Hayter has stood down as Treasurer of the Friends of St Peter’s but no replacement is yet in place.  The PCC records its thanks for all John has done through FoSP to support the work of the PCC.
· This was JPH’s last PCC and thanks were given for his service. JPH further noted that his final service in the parish will be on Sunday 2 Jan at 10.30am at St Peter’s and he will be installed as a canon of Worcester Cathedral on Saturday 29 Jan at 5.30pm.
	SA

JPH

Sec

GA

	23
	Dates of Future PCC Meetings: 17 Jan 22; 14 Mar; 16 May; 18 Jul; 19 Sep; 14 Nov.  All at 7.30pm.  Venue tbc.
	

	24
	The meeting closed at 9.30pm with All saying the Grace.
	

	Approved: _______________________________________________Date: ____________________


Attachment:

1.
Parish Profile ToR (less attachments).

15 Nov 21

PARISH OF WINCHCOMBE VACANCY 2022

PARISH PROFILE TEAM TERMS OF REFERENCE

INTRODUCTION

1.
The moving on of the current Priest-in-Charge of the Parish of Winchcombe will initiate a period of Vacancy.  As part of the process to find a new Priest-in-Charge, there is a need to create a Parish Profile in order for potential candidates to understand the Parish, its strengths, weaknesses and overall vision for its future.

 

2.
Accordingly, these Terms of Reference reflect areas that should be included in any considerations regarding projecting the Parish’s future, with a view to completion of the Profile by Easter 2022.

3.
The last Profile was created in 2015.  Whilst it might seem the simplest solution is to review it and bring it up to date, this is perceived to likely undermine the need for wide Parish engagement to be undertaken to ensure the Profile’s current fitness for purpose.

PURPOSE

4.
The purpose of this task is to create a Parish Profile that reflects the PCC’s and Diocese’s views regarding the Parish’s condition, needs and traditions.

CONSIDERATIONS

5.
The PCC considers the following, as a minimum, should be noted:

a.
The team is to consult as widely as possible to ensure a broad spectrum of views can be considered.  It understands that not all views will be complementary and that, therefore, some views may not be given the emphasis the protagonist might have wished for.

b.
The team must include views of younger families and its members, including children.

c.
The team must ensure that the geographic areas outside the immediate confines of Winchcombe town (ie, Gretton, Stanley Pontlarge, Sudeley etc) are included in gathering individual viewpoints.

d.
The team needs to honestly reflect what they believe are the Parish’s strengths as well as weaknesses.  Potential candidates should not be put off considering the position by assessing that the Parish has no problems and so is not a challenge, but neither that areas of weakness are insurmountable.

e.
The Profile should not be too prescriptive in describing what it wants from its candidates.  The PCC does not want to present itself as so fixed in its views that a candidate would be discouraged from applying as they could not be bothered to be in an ongoing ‘battle’ with their PCC.

f.
The Profile is to note the pre-Covid worship cycle as follows:

(1)
St Peter's:

(a)
Sun 8am: Holy Communion (BCP 2nd & 4th Sun; Order 1 Trad Lang 1st & 3rd Sun).

(b)
Sun 10.30am: Parish Communion (also on-line) (1st Sun informal Together Communion).

(c)
Sun 5pm (Winter)/6.30pm (Summer): Evening Prayer (2nd & 4th Sun) or Evensong (1st, 3rd & 5th).

(d)
Mon, Tue and Fri 9am: Morning Prayer (BCP).

(e)
Wed 10am: Holy Communion (BCP).

(f)
Thu 9am: Holy Communion (BCP).

(2)
Christ Church Sun 10am: Holy Communion (2nd & 4th Sun), Morning Worship (1st & 3rd Sun).

(3)
St Michael's Sun 9.15am: Holy Communion (BCP): 1st & 3rd Sun.

(4)
St Mary's: Evensong or Evening Prayer (BCP): 4th Sun Apr-Sep.

g.
The Profile should aim to be no more than 16 sides long (8 pages of A4) and maximise the use of photos and website addresses to reduce the need for extensive script.

h.
The team must ensure they maintain discretion in protecting the identity of those giving points of view, in particular those views that might be considered contentious.

6.
To provide some examples, the Diocese guidance (see Appendices 1 & 2) and two ‘good’ examples of Profiles are attached.

a.
Berkeley Benefice: short with effective use of website links.

b.
St Mary’s, Charlton Kings: whilst considered overly long, it states the sort of personal attributes they were seeking at the beginning.  Additionally, it clearly expresses the Parish’s strengths and weaknesses, and its styles of worship and supportive congregation.

MEMBERS

7.
The PCC has agreed to the individuals below forming the core team.  All have been approached and given their agreement in principle to be selected.

a.
David Thomas.

b.
Jane Wain.

c.
Peter Methven.

d.
Rob Davies.

e.
Sarah Inman

8.
The team is to elect one from their number to ‘lead’ the overall coordination of the team as well as acting as the point of contact to the Archdeacon who will liaise with other relevant Diocesan parties on the team’s behalf.

9.
Whilst noting the guidance given above at Paragraph 5, the PCC also believes there would be merit in including the views of, but not limited to, those identified below.  Some may have been already approached about the Parish Profile project by a Churchwarden but core members should assume these individuals have no knowledge as to the nature of any approach by them.

a.
Lady Ashcombe (as Patron).

b.
Relevant retired clergy and Readers.

c.
Deputy Churchwardens (Rob Stone, Sue Fleck, Gill Badger).

d.
Headteacher Winchcombe Abbey School

e.
Selected representatives on Winchcombe’s non-church based community (eg, Winchcombe Town Council; Scouts, Guides and other youth groups).  Use of the Winchcombe Churches Together Health and Well Being Guide (available via Rob Stone) is recommended.

f.
David Allen.

g.
Georgie Bullingham.

h.
Tim Hall.

i.
Shelley Everall Hoban.

j.
Jo Andrews.

k.
Felicity King.

l.
Rose & Mark Thompson.

m.
Stewart & Rosemary Aylward.

n.
Sarah & Court Clarkson.

o.
Lynne Banks.

p.
Jules Redgers.

10.
Additional individuals may be tasked by the core team as required but noting the need for discretion.

TIMELINE
11.
The PCC’s current best understanding of a timeline to select a new Priest-in-Charge requires the Profile to be completed by Easter (17 Apr) 2022.  Accordingly:

a.
On 8 Dec 21: attend Preliminary Vacancy Meeting.

b.
By 17 Jan 22: (PCC Meeting) initial backbrief to PCC on Profile structure.  First draft to Archdeacon for Diocese wide comment.

c.
By 1 Feb 22: Diocese wide comments received.

d.
By end Feb 22: Parish community consultation complete.

e.
By 14 Mar 22: (PCC Meeting) final backbrief and recommendation to PCC.  Draft sent to Archdeacon for Diocese wide comment.

f.
By 21 Mar 22: Diocese wide comments received.

g.
8 Apr 22: final Profile completed and agreed by PCC and relevant Diocese wide parties.
STH ANDREWS

Temporary Secretary, Winchcombe PCC

Attachments:

1.
Diocese of Gloucester: “What Happens When the Vicar Leaves …….”

2.
Berkeley Benefice Parish Profile.

3.
St Mary’s, Charlton Kings Parish Profile.
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